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(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION)
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To : All Parents / Guardians

Date : Monday, 29 January 2024

Title . Director’s Circular January 2024
Circular Number . 02/DIR/2024

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Please take note of the following updates:

Prize Giving Ceremonies for Lodge National Schools

Lodge National Primary School on 2 February 2024

This event will commence at 8.30am and scheduled to end at 10am. Respective class teachers will
share further details with the prize recipients.

Lodge National Secondary School on 3 February 2024

This ceremony will start at 8.30am and will end approximately at 10am. Respective class teachers

will share further details with the prize recipients.

Venue for these two events are at the School Hall at Lodge National Secondary School. Please note
that only prize winners are required to attend our prize giving days, in their school uniform.
Parent-Teacher Information Day II (PTI II) for Lodge National Schools

PTI II for both National Primary and Secondary Schools is scheduled on 7 February 2024, from
8.30am to 12.30pm for, in their respective classrooms. Please liaise directly with class teachers
regarding your appointment.

Chinese New Year break 2024

In conjunction with Chinese New Year 2024, Lodge International will be closed from 8 until 18
February. Lessons at Lodge International School will resume on 19 February.

Lodge Kindergarten, National Primary and National Secondary Schools are on their term break
from 8 February until 10 March.
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Collection of books for Lodge National Schools

National Secondary School
Collection and payment of text cum workbooks will be on 8 March 2024, starting at 8.30am until
12.30pm in our school hall at National Secondary School.

National Primary School
Collection and payment of text cum workbooks will be on 9 March 2024, starting at 8.30am until
12.30pm in our school hall at National Secondary School.

For ease of referencing by our colleagues on duty, please bring along a copy of your book list when
you come to collect and make payment for your order. You can make your payment either via cash
or credit card.

Appreciate your patience and kind understanding during the collection time.

Orientation for Parents of Tahun 1 2024

Orientation for parents of Tahun 12024 is scheduled on 9 March from 11am to 12noon. We strongly
encourage parents to attend this Orientation. This is a time for our new parents to meet with our
teachers and to prepare their children before the new term starts on 11 March.

Please call Deputy Principal, Mdm Phang Cheng Ling at 082-363554 during office hours, if you
require further information.

Orientation for Students of Tingkatan 1 2024

Orientation will be conducted by our school prefects during Week 1 when the new 2024 academic
term commences on 11 March.

New Academic Term 2024 Lodge National Schools

The above will commence on 11 March 2024 for both Lodge National Primary and Secondary
Schools.

A-Levels at Lodge International

Lodge A-Levels is still open for April 2024 intake. We are the most reputable centre in Kuching for
Cambridge International A-Levels, a gold standard qualification that is recognised worldwide.

For more information, please visit bit.ly/lodgealevels to view our prospectus and download the
application form.

Further enquiries may be addressed to alevels@lodgeschool.edu.my or meet with our Deputy
Principal, A-Levels, Ms Helena Chai at Lodge International School (082-362185).
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9.

10.

SPM 2023

No. Dates Exams

1 30t January to 7% February 2024 Written SPM (Part I)

2 19t February to 7 March 2024 Written SPM (Part II)

Believe in your abilities, stay focused and trust the process. All the very best!

Payment of 1% term fees 2024 for Lodge Kindergarten & Lodge International

>

>

Please be informed that the due date for payment of 15 term school fees is 31 January 2024.

A three percent (3%) discount will be given if the whole year school and miscellaneous fees
are paid on or before 31 January 2024.

A five percent (5%) late payment charge will be imposed for 1% term school fees payment
made after 31 January 2024.

All payments by cheques and / or via online must be payable to: PERSATUAN SEKOLAH
LODGE with RHB Account No: 26116900003620.

Payments using either Credit Card or cheques can be made over the counter during office
hours at the Finance Office at Lodge National Secondary School.

Parents / guardians MUST state / WhatsApp clearly the transaction details [parents’ name,
child’s/children name(s), class(es) and purpose of payment] to our Finance Office mobile
phone @ 601131516670 or email the same information to account@lodgeschool.edu.my for
identification and issuance of receipt(s).
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We would like to take this opportunity to wish everybody Happy and Safe Holidays. To all who are
celebrating Chinese Lunar New Year, we wish you A Joyous Lunar New Year.

We will update as and when we receive new announcement.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai - 012-8726123
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers - 019-8180260
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok - 013-8063553
Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman - 013-8335817

“TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE”

Yours Sincerely,

gdge Group of Schools
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